Sandy Town Council



Minutes of the Town Council meeting held on Monday 17th December 2012 at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy starting at 6pm
Present: Cllrs Aldis, Ali, Jackson, Lynch, Maycock, Osborne, Pettitt, Sharman, Scott, Mrs Sutton (Mayor), Mrs Walsh and White.

Absent: Cllr Mrs Lunn, Mrs Runchman and Smith
Apologies (99/2012-2013)

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs M. Runchman, R. Smith
Declarations of Interest (100/2012-2013)
After some discussion it was agreed that Members did not have to declare as a Personal Interest that Cllr Scott was known to them.

Confidential Item of Business (101/2012-2013)
There was a discussion about whether the item of business should be in the public domain or not. Some Members felt that the issue had become public knowledge and should be debated in the public arena. Other Members considered that remarks might be restrained if the public and press were allowed into the meeting and that it was better to air such concerns in confidential session.
It was resolved: that under the Public Bodies (admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as extended) members of the public and press would be excluded from the meeting for the next item of business as it was feared that the item might involve the likely disclosure of confidential personal information as defined as exempt information in Part 1 of Schedule 12a of the Local Government Act 1972 (personal and confidential data).
Minute Takers (102/2012-2013)
After discussion it was agreed that Cllrs Aldis and Walsh should take notes and compile an agreed draft for Council.

Motion for Debate (103/2012-2013)
The following motion had been tabled for debate in advance of the meeting:

“The Council recognises the difficulties that have arisen in the working relationship between Councillor Scott and the Town Clerk and calls upon Councillor Scott to draw a line under past difficulties and use his best endeavours to establish a new and positive working relationship with the Town Clerk in the wider interests of the Town Council.”
The Mayor introduced the item and said that is was necessary for the Council to draw a line under the previous difficulties and move forward or there was the risk of the Council being brought into disrepute.

There followed a discussion as to the process of the grievance and mediation procedure, the claims and counter claims of the Clerk and Cllr Scott. Several councillors expressed their views regarding the matter. 

The Mayor asked Cllr Scott if he was prepared to move on as proposed in the motion. Cllr Scott asserted that if the file notes on him were destroyed and no more recorded he was prepared to move on. 

After further debate and discussion about the acceptability of the Motion to Council, an amendment to the Motion was discussed so that it would read as follows:

“The Council recognises the difficulties that have arisen in the working relationship between Councillor Scott and the Town Clerk and calls upon Councillor Scott and the Town Clerk to draw a line under past difficulties and use their best endeavours to establish a new and positive working relationship in the wider interests of the Town Council.”
There followed further discussion, during the course of which Cllr Pettitt gave his apologies as he was feeling very unwell and left the meeting.

It was resolved to approve the amended motion to council.
Members asked that the Mayor and Chair of Human Resources should communicate the outcome of the meeting to the Clerk.


